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HAEMOPHILIA — HEPATITS C TESTING 
BACKGROUND NOTE TO P01022838 — LORD MORRIS OF MANCHESTER 

As requested I attach a background note to the above PO case. 

2. Lord Morris of Manchester has asked DH Ministers to look into the 
allegations that many haemophilia patients were tested for hepatitis C without their 
knowledge or consent and that positive results from those tests were withheld from 
patients, in some cases for several years. 

3. We have sought general comments on these allegations from a number of 
clinicians to help understand the issues that influenced clinicians' decisions in the 
early/mid 90s. 

4. We understand that one reason HCV antibody tests may have been undertaken 
on haemophilia patients without their written consent is because it was practice at the 
'met et verbal co sent. In the late 80s/early 90s all of those patients with 
bnormal liver function tests were told that they had non-A and non-B hepatitis, and 

when hepatitis C was described these patients will have been told that their non-A and 
non-B hepatitis was likely to be hepatitis C. Definitive tests for hepatitis C were only 
done in a few centres early on with a majority not happening until 1992. 

5. The question of informed consent for any disease or testing process is treated 
much more seriously nowadays, but the practice at the time was quite different. 

6. The GMC are conducting an investigation looking into the action of doctors 
responsible for the treatment of blood-borne treatment. It would be inappropriate to 
comment on the substance of the allegations while the GMC investigation is 
underway. 
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